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Fostering Student Exchanges in Family Medicine/Primary Care

WONCA is the World Organization of Family Doctors and its Working Party on Education has family doctors/general practitioners from all over the world as members. We meet together every three years at the WONCA World Conference, but in between we exchange news and messages via email and at our regional meetings. We were very happy to be approached by IFMSA to help in developing student exchanges in primary care. As a first step in this process, our group has been developing a checklist for student experiences in family medicine. This checklist will become part of SCOPE’s handbook that every medical student going on an exchange will take with them. Our goal is to ensure that students will understand the essential experiences in understanding and learning about family medicine in the context of the country in which they are learning. This is a challenge, given the international nature of student exchanges and the fact that family medicine/primary care is very context specific! The checklist is not a list of procedures and interventions, but much more of a guide to the sorts of things that family doctors all over the world do as they practice. We will be presenting the process we are using at the WONCA Europe meeting in Warsaw in September, and plan to have a final version ready for the handbook soon afterwards. Our discipline is critically important to health care, and a vital one for medical students – we want to do our best to foster medical student exchanges. We are interested in hearing ideas from medical students about what would be helpful in fostering exchanges – while we cannot solve all of the difficulties, our global group of educationally oriented family doctors would benefit from hearing the student perspective.
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